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CHIT CHAT

“The Old Gum Tree-O”

Once upon a time, in May 1981 (all those years ago!), 
a group of three men decided to nominate as an act 
in a local annual Jaycee Talent Revue being an 
Australian Bush Band.

The trio were –

Colin:	� (vocalist, guitar, penny whistle, spoons);

Paul:	�� (vocalist, guitar, mandolin, lagerphone  
(a homemade instrument sounding like a 
tambourine); and

Chris:	� (compere, vocalist, tea chest bass (a single 
stringed instrument made out of an ordinary 
timber tea chest and a piece of cord).

They won the talent contest! Paul was on his way to stardom!!

The trio featured traditional Australian folk music, with songs depicting transportation, 
colonisation, convicts, gold diggers, bush rangers, cattle, sheep shearers and drovers, bush 
characters and events.

Most of the tunes were identifiably Australian but this was surprising given the country’s 
beginnings in Ireland and England.

The words are uniquely Australian.

Paul was, and is, an Australian through and through.

The trio were proudly Australian.

They were becoming much more popular.

The trio earned their reputation as a Bush Band and were Ambassadors for Australia, particularly 
in Adelaide and South Australia, and performed in Austin Texas (USA), Okayama Japan and 
Himeji Japan.

The trio have also performed for many overseas visitors, at official receptions and events in 
South Australia and also at the Adelaide Festival of Arts.

Amazing!!

Paul Johnson’s Story
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CHIT CHAT

For most of Paul’s life, his career as an entertainer was going up and up.

Then about 7 and a half years ago, Paul had a stroke ending his career. He has 
Aphasia.

He couldn’t sing or play his guitar or mandolin.

Our Talkback Group on Friday mornings would often chat about Paul’s many stories from the 
other side of the world and in Australia.

From time to time we have asked him to play the guitar. He was reluctant to start playing again 
because of his stroke.

But our Talkback Group finally persuaded him to play.

He was nervous the first time, but now he’s like “an old pro”!! He’s now playing the guitar and 
singing his Australian songs.

We are now joining in and singing with him and we have a regular sing-a-long.

As I said in my Newsletter last month, have a good, hard go – words are hard – don’t give 
up (just keep having a go, like Paul!). If you believe, then it will be. I can change my life – I can 
achieve. Be positive – don’t give up – ever!

Here we go - sing along with everyone –  
Waltzing Matilda, Waltzing Matilda  
You’ll come a Waltzing Matilda with me ...

WHAT DO YOU WANT TO CHIT CHAT ABOUT?

I would love to read your short stories in the Chit Chat Newsletter

**MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY NEW YEAR TO EVERYONE**

Remember to Chit Chat with your family and friends over Christmas and enjoy your time 
together.

Coralie Pearce  
Talkback Member
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CHIT CHAT

Acacia Court has been at Hendon since 
1983 and is the home of many elderly people.

The grounds are lovely. The residents amble 
around the house and have a little chat to 
whomever they see.

The staff are only too happy to say “Hi” or to 
help. On Friday mornings as we come in to 
Acacia for Talkback, it’s always nice to see 
those people.

Our Talkback Group have been together 
for several years and have a wide range of 
interests and talents.

The featured artworks below, painted before 
her stroke, show that Evelyn Bolzon has lots 
of talent.

I think we all know that.

Recently Evelyn has tried to recover her 
skills.

It’s a bit slow, but she’s having another go. 
Hopefully we will see some new artwork from 
Evelyn soon.

Never, ever give up. Good work Evelyn!

What skills do you have?

Write your story for “Chit Chat” - we would love 
to hear from you.

Coralie Pearce  
Talkback Member

Paint A Picture

Evelyn Bolzon
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HOVE  TALKBACK GROUP
The Hove Group is currently meeting from  10am - 11.30am on Tuesday at Alwyndor,  
52 Dunrobin Rd, Hove. During School Terms

For further information, contact Coralie Hayley, Speech Pathologist on 8177 3277

MORPHETT VALE TALKBACK GROUP
The Morphett Vale Group meets from 9.45am - 11am on Thursday at 126 Pimpala Rd, 
Morphett Vale. During School Terms

Please contact Coralie Hayley at Southern Therapy Service, ECH, on 8322 5700 for 
further details.

REPAT TALKBACK GROUP 
The group has been run by speech pathologists Amy Muir and Krissy Ferber and also our 
volunteers John and Desiree. The group runs every Tuesday from 10am - 11:15pm. For 
those interested in attending, please contact Amy Muir, Speech Pathologist, on 8276 9666.

MT BARKER TALKBACK GROUP
There is no current Mt Barker group running but Anna Cameron is requesting referrals of 
clients living in our catchment area who might be interested. We have the potential to run a 
TB therapy group for eligible, registered clients but there need at least 5 clients who are able 
to travel to Mt Barker and willing to participate in the group.

Contact Anna Cameron, Speech Pathologist on 8393 1833, or by email to me: anna.
cameron@health.sa.gov.au.

MURRAY MALLEE TALKBACK GROUP
The Murray Bridge group meets at the Murray Mallee Community Health Service. The have 
just organised to run our Adult Communication Group at Murray Mallee Community Health 
starting this Monday from 11.00-12.00am. This will be open to individuals in our region with 
communication difficulties.

Contact: Kristen Brown (Speech Pathologist) about this group on 8535 6800.

HENDON TALKBACK GROUP
The Acacia Court Talkback Group meets on Fridays 9.30 - 11.30 am at 81 Tapleys Hill 
Road, Hendon. Have a break at 10.30am to have tea & coffee with biscuits and/or cake. So 
far we have – 9 people (with varying degrees of Aphasia), 1 speech pathologist & 2-3 
volunteers.

Any new members, please enquire with the coordinator on 8243 1844 for more information 
about our Group.

TALKBACK GROUPS
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COMPUTER CLUB
The computer club meets every Monday at 1pm at the Burnside Library. 
Coffee and chat follows after each session. The computer club will continue 
to be largely run by student volunteers.

If anyone is interested on joining the group, please ring me on 8222 1463 
(work)

MARDEN COFFEE CLUB
If you are in the area, call in and have a decent cup of coffee. We have 6 - 
10 people who meet every Tuesday from 11 - 12pm.

Ring me, David on 8336 8550 about the Marden Coffee Club. 

HENDON GROUP COFFEE CLUB
The Hendon Group Coffee Club meets every Thursday morning at 
10.00am for approximately one hour at Cinos Cafe, West Lakes.

Anybody wanting more information or to go along and have a chat, please 
ring the Talkback office on 8443 5555.

COMMUNICATION GROUP
The group meets at Paradise & Eastern Community Services, 61 
Silkes Road, Paradise South Australia 5075.

You can contact Marianne Newberry on 8337 4371 for more information 
and sessions times.

SPECIAL GROUPS
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ALBIE’S SNIPPETS

Albie Carter  
Talkback Member

“ LOST CITY “ (continued)
Day 4. Birdsville – 
Boulia.

We had a good 
breakfast. The bus 
have been ready, the 
passengers in the bus, 
and off we go.

But only about 12Km 
we stopped to see 
special trees. The 
“Waddi Trees” (Acacia 
Peuce) the most spectular of all the wattles. They 
told us that these trees may be almost 500-1000 
year old. Its height of about 3-4 metres high and 
grown only about 15 centimetres a year. They 
also told us that this “Waddi” timber is almost 
impossible to burn.

Then about 1.5 to 2 hours, then it was the driver 
stops again, -- cake, biscuits, coffee, tea, and 
talking about the birds, animals, etc.

Bedourie, meaning “Dust Storm” is a small 
town with a population of 120 people. Perched on 
a sand dune and surrounded by Eyre Creek, it 
is an administrative centre of huge 95,000 square 
kilometres of the Diamantina Shire. The town 
looked nice and clean. We had lunch at a rest 
area, etc. One of Bedourie best attraction is the 
Artesian Spa and Aquatic Centre. The crystal and 
clear water comes directly from Bedouries artesair 
bore.

After lunch we toured to Boulia, booked the 
Australian Hotel, and arriving, we visit the Min 
Min Lights Discovery Centre. The Min Min 
Lights have many sightings and appears to follow 
vehicles at night before disappearing. The local 
legend is that the lights hover over the grave of 
a young servant girl who died while working at 
the original Min Min Hotel. Boulia is also famous 
throughout the Outback for its annual Camel 
Cup Races Carnival every year, and there is also 
$30,000 prize money.
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ALBIE’S SNIPPETS

“ LOST CITY “ (continued)
Day 5. Boulia—Mount Isa.

Mount Isa, once the biggest mining town in the 
country, and it still has one of the world’s largest 
silver and lead mines. While in Mount Isa, we visit 
the “Hand Times” mine and insight into the lifestyle 
and conditions which prevail in early mining days 
of the past. During World War 1942, a unique 
underground mine was created as an emergency 
hospital deep underground to make it safe from 
the bombings by enemy airplanes. Mount Isa, etc., 
and see different places.

Day 7. Heartbreak Hotel at Cape Crawford.

We stayed two night at the “Heartbreak Hotel” 
and we used are base for a touring to the amazing 
areas.

After breakfast our helicopter will begin 
transferring us in small groups—(small helicopter—
1Pilot\3 seats) into this incredible place. The 
helicopter takes us over the Abner Ranges and 
it give us wonderful views and then landing. We 
take a short guided walking with a local person 
which allows us to see variety of reasons plants, 
geology, and history of this extraordinary place. 
Then we all returned back to the Heartbreak Hotel. 
Now we have seen the “Lost City”.

Overnights at the Mataranka and there is an 
opportunity the naturally heated pools.

Katherine – On arrival we join a cruise along the 
incredible Katherine Gorge.

Darwin – Capital of the Northern Territory. This 
afternoon some relaxing sightseeing in this 
amazing twice rebuilt our furthest Outpost Darwin 
is the site of Australian’s worst national disaster 

(1954), as well as our worst Wartime disaster 
(1942).

This evening for our final night on tour, a wonderful 
Sunset Cruise on Darwin Harbour which includes 
delicious Territory Style Buffer Dinner.

Day 12. Then is breakfast, and a holiday is almost 
gone. Then to the airport and go home.

Day 1 to 11 - Distance on the Bus Tour - 40,846 
Km.

Day 12 - Distance – Darwin/Adelaide (airplane - 
2620 km - 3 hours )

Albie Carter 
Talkback Member

Then Mataranka—Katherine—Darwin.
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 The next Talkback Newsletter will be published in 
MARCH 2016

 This is YOUR newsletter and we want to hear from you !!
Please send articles to us by 26th of FEBRUARY 2016 (at the very latest)

Opinions contained in this newsletter are those of the individual writers, and are not sanctioned by the 
Talkback Association.  Please consult your medical practitioner for any health advice required.

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 2015-2016

HAPPY HOLIDAYS!


